BRAEHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL

PARENT COUNCIL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
11 SEPTEMBER 2017
6.00 pm Braehead Primary School
1. Welcome and Apologies

Attendees:

Mairi Breen (Head Teacher) 

Amanda Harrison 

Kerry Mclean (Chair)


Susan Mackay

Vicky MacLean (Clerk) 


Elaine Lewis

Martin Shaw

Carol McKenzie

Apologies:

Franca Maugeri-Todaro 

Carol Davie

Kim Graham 

Sarah Cunningham (new staff rep)

2. Approval of the Minutes of the previous PC AGM (September 2017) and matters arising: 
The minutes were approved. There were no matters arising. 
3. Chair Person’s Annual Report

Kerry explained that the Parent Council had met on six occasions since the last AGM and gave a brief run through of matters that had been discussed over the year. 
The progress of the Confucius Hub was a main focus and the Parent Council was kept updated on this throughout and was invited to visit the Hub on two occasions to see its development. The Parent Council also visited the new STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) Hub in the upper wing. 
Proposed plans by Stirling Council for extending the Nursery were discussed at length and the plan to make use of part of the Infant Wing was strongly opposed by the Parent Council. Following this, the plans have now been put on hold and alternative arrangements have been made. 

Kerry also explained that in addition to this, she had attended four Parent Council Network meetings. A representative from every Parent Council in the Stirling Council area is invited to attend these meetings and as well as a good platform for networking and sharing best practice, a number of interesting presentations had also been given. These included the Stirling City Deal, school budgets and raising attainment by closing the gap between those most and least advantaged. 

Kerry passed on her thanks to all those parents who had served on the Parent Council over the year and to Vicky in her role as clerk. She also gave a special note of thanks to Mairi Breen for all the support she had given to the Parent Council over the years and for everything she had done for the school as a whole, and wished her all the very best for the future. 

4. Parent Council Budget and Expenditure over the year:

Our budget is £430 for the Parent Council, £90 has been spent so far. At the end of the financial year (April 2018) and remaining funds will be reverted back into school funds. 

5. Head teacher’s Annual Report:

School role has dropped; now sitting around 340. 
Composite classes were unavoidable due to a drop in the role. This was a concern for some parents. To allow parents to share their concerns we organised drop in sessions and offered one to one meetings.

We are pleased to report the classes have settled. 
We were delighted to see an increase in attainment figures in Numeracy and Literacy across the school at the end of last session.
The teaching of Mandarin was from P.4 – P.7, in line with Scottish Executive guidance on teaching a third language. This will continue for all P.4 – 7 pupils.

We were allocated £42,000 Pupil Equity Funding. We have created an SLA post with a specific remit of monitoring and tracking late-coming and attendance issues, supporting learning in classes and in small groups and providing home – link support. 
However initial plans to share Mental Health worker across the cluster have changed as one school has decided not to pursue this and two other schools have new headteachers. We will discuss this at next cluster meeting.
ROSPA will inspect the playground equipment in the coming week. I will present the report at the next PC meeting.
Our Confucius hub opening will be on 20th September and we will be hosting a number of official visitors from China. Following the Opening Ceremony in the morning, parents are invited to visit the school in the afternoon to view the pupils work.
Our Chinese language assistants will join us next week. The assistants will be based at Braehead where they will support Mrs Lawson in teaching mandarin, and they will work across other schools in the authority on request.
Language award

Dates for the diary 

20-9 Hub opening and meet the teacher. Parents are welcome from 2pm

22-9 Individual photos

22-9 Minister is coming to the assembly 

22-9 Karate\Martial Arts talk 

2-10 – 6-10 Dalguise trip

10-11 Remembrance service

20/11 & 21/11 Self-assessment may go ahead, still to be confirmed 

23/11 & 24/11 In-service days

Head Teacher Appointment:
Now live, 2 weeks until the closing date. The council will let the parent council know of the candidates who have met the criteria.  All candidates will see around the school. Some of the children will also have the opportunity to ask pre-agreed questions. 

Depute Head teacher Appointment:
Appointment will be made by the new Headteacher.
Two Class teacher appointments are to be made. Mrs Breen will action this before she leaves.

6. Appointments and Resignations

Kerry explained that as per the Constitution, members of the Parent Council are due to step down at each AGM but can make themselves available for re-election should they wish to do so. 

The following members were elected to serve on the Parent Council for the next year:

Amanda Harrison 

Kerry Mclean 

Susan Mackay

Elaine Lewis

Martin Shaw

Carol McKenzie

Franca Maugeri-Todaro
If any other parents/carers would like to serve on the parent council, please email breaheadparentcouncil@aol.co.uk. 

Office bearers were then elected as follows:

Kerry McLean (chair)

Franca Maugeri-Todard (deputy chair)
Vicky MacLean has offered her services once again as Clerk.
There was no further AGM business to discuss and the meeting ended. The first Parent Council meeting of the year then followed. 
